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Reflection - 

 For Fathers' Day this coming Sunday we pray for all fathers and those in a guiding and 
mentoring role.

God our Father, we give thanks and praise 
for fathers, young and old. 
We pray for young fathers 

who are newly embracing their role. 
May they find courage and perseverance to balance 

work, family and faith in joy and sacrifice. 
We pray for fathers around the world 
whose children are lost and suffering. 
May they know the God of compassion  

walks with them in their sorrow. 
We pray for men who are not fathers 

but who still mentor and guide us with fatherly advice. 
We remember fathers, grandfathers and great-grandfathers 

who are no longer with us, 
but who continue to live in our memory, 

having nourished us with their love.
We also pray for children growing up without fathers and families who feel sadness around this 

time.
Amen
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RE News	
Parents are always welcome to come to our Monday morning prayer in the Church beginning at 
approximately 8:50am. Our next Mass is on 11th September.

From the Principal’s Desk 
Dear Families, 
Welcome to our week 7 newsletter for term 3.  Did you know you can now find all of our newsletters 
for 2025 on the school’s website?  

Australian Catholic Education Conference 
I was very fortunate to recently attend the Australian Catholic Education Conference in Cairns, along 
with my Tasmanian colleagues and also colleagues from around Australia and New Zealand. Apart 
from the joy found in networking and reconnecting with so many other dedicated leaders of Catholic 
schools, a huge highlight was the Mass celebrated by Bishop Joe Caddy with 1600 adults plus several 
hundred students from Cairns Catholic schools. It was a remarkable and moving celebration. 

Archbishop Anthony Fisher reminded us that “Compassion isn’t a weakness, compassion is a 
strength.” 

Prof Dylan Wiliam discussed the need to make room for impact…We have to take things off teachers’ 
plates - but what? There are so many good things happening and sometimes we have to stop doing a 
good thing to make time and space for a better thing. 

Dr Steve Constantino raised the importance of families socialising their children about the value of 
education and of schools engaging families in education.  

There was an enlightening panel discussion with high school students from the Cairns Diocese 
moderated by Bishop Joe Caddy. Bishop Joe asked the students, “If you could change the education 
system, what would you want? Here are some of the students’ responses: 
• One that helps us become adults 
• Schools that energise us and fulfil us 
• Feeling like you’re part of something, a community, included 
• Letting all the small voices be heard 

These students also highlighted that human connection and the humanity of teachers is so important. 
You can learn so much by talking with someone face-to-face. A good teacher/student relationship 
makes an abundance of difference. 

The final speaker at ACEC 2025 was Simon Breakspear. He delivered a passionate keynote 
presentation about AI and its increasing presence in various aspects of our world. While for adults 
many aspects of AI can be helpful by saving us time there is an urgency to be careful about the use 
and influence of AI in young people’s lives. As adults we have already learned to think for ourselves 
and know how to go through the sometimes difficult process of learning and figuring things out. 
Breakspear highlighted the fact that it is through the hard work of thinking that we actually learn. We 
don’t develop memory without the process of thinking, so, how will students learn to think if they use 
AI to do it for them? I found his presentation to be very thought-provoking. 
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Thank you to our P&F for the Winter Wonderland Disco 
On 27th August, everyone danced, twirled and boogied the night away with a big smile on each face, 
despite the rainy weather. Huge thanks go to the entire P&F team who made the evening very special 
for our students. Your love and care for our students shine through each of the events you support in 
our school. I encourage other parents and friends to consider joining our enthusiastic team. The next 
meeting is this Friday, 5th at 9am in the staff room. 

A reminder about communication with your child’s teacher
Please use Seesaw or email to contact your child’s teacher. It is not appropriate to message teachers 
via other methods, eg, Facebook Messenger, about your child or school matters. 
While our teachers do their best to respond to you as soon as possible, if you send an email or 
Seesaw message to your child’s teacher, they will respond within 24 hours on weekdays. During the 
school day, teachers’ priority is on student learning, and they are unable to regularly check for 
messages. Therefore, all urgent communication should be made via phone call to the office at 6473 
1393 and your message will be passed along to teachers at an appropriate time. Thank you for your 
understanding. 

We have a very busy week this week filled with wonderful opportunities for our students. 
MAST Boat Safety 
SRC meeting 
MJR with Marty Ogle 
Father’s Day activities 
Hot lunch 
Father’s Day Stall 
West Coast Chess Tournament - Round 3 at Strahan 

Awards 
Last week’s awards were presented to Anantha Basnayaka Mudiyanselage, Inis Westbury, Evelyn 
Petroff, Levi Clarke, Amelia Jordaan 
Also pictured below are our WEST award winners -  
Katerine Mungkhoonkhamzaw, Evelyn Petroff & Harmony McGowan 
Congratulations to all!
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Medication at school 
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Connected Parent webinar by The Resilience Project 
Monday 8th September 6:30 - 7:45pm (flyer below) 
Our fabulous P&F group are keen to have parents come along to watch this online parenting webinar 
together in the top concourse. We hope to provide childminding - more details to come. Spread the 
word! 
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2025 Term Dates 
	 	 	 Term 1: 	     7th February - 10th April 
	 	 	 Term 2: 	     28th April - 4th July 

	 	 	 Term 3: 	     22nd July - 26th September 

	 	 	 Term 4: 	     14th October - 17th December 
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